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Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Council hereby approves Report Number DRAIN 

2022-05-9 prepared by Emily Dance, Clerk, and accepts the petition of John 

Yungblut, Director of Public Works to incorporate the Ripley Storm Drain as a 

municipal Drain AND appoints Ed DeLay of RJ Burnside Engineering to address the 

concerns of the petitioner. 

Background: 

On April 28, 2022, the Clerk received a Petition for Drainage Works from John 

Yungblut, Director of Public Works to incorporate the Ripley Storm Drain as a 

municipal Drain within the Park Street Municipal Drain project.  

Discussion: 

On October 10, 2018, a request for improvement was submitted by David Brown of 

1519201 Ont Inc to investigate obtaining an improved outlet for the Park Street 

Municipal Drain where proposed development is planned in the Village of Ripley.   

Following on March 23, 2021, a request for improvement for the Railway Street 

Municipal Drain was submitted by Jeff Richardson to investigate enclosing the 

existing Railway Street Municipal Drain on their property in the Village of Ripley. 

During the Engineer’s preparation of the report, it was realized that the Ripley Storm 

Drain could be incorporated into the report which will allow for maintenance 

activities on private property.  



Financial Impacts: 

The financial costs will be provided with the associated assessment within the scope 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are an environmentally conscious community that are good stewards of our 

natural environment by being aware and taking responsibility  

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Emily Dance, Clerk 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


